

**RIVER YEALM & DISTRICT ASSOCIATION**  
**Registered Charity No 262929.**

**MINUTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING**  
**Held via ZOOM at 7.15PM TUESDAY 11<sup>th</sup> January 2022**

**Present:** Chris Bradley, Robin Forrester, Peter Hall, Alan Lomax, Christopher Lunn,  
Peggy Robinson, Drew Stevens

1. **Welcome and Apologies** – Apologies received from Lesley Dempsey, Suzanne Sparrow, Peter Faulkner
2. **Minutes of meeting** 16 November 2021 were signed off.  
Matters arising: c/fwd items within headings below.
3. **Treasurer and Membership Secretary's Report**
  - Membership 310. 55 letters distributed for subscription renewals. Noted that many paid by BACs.
  - Bank £3,693 of which:
    - £1,930 main account
    - £1,763 Court Woodland

We are still holding a £600 contribution £200 each from NNPC, Newton & Noss Network and SHDC towards the cost of Noss Voss to Creekside steps. The RYDA has also made a pledge to contribute £200 when the work has been completed, so our General Fund will be back to £1130.

  - Draft accounts for 31 December 2021 had been distributed to Committee. Agreed that these would be forwarded to auditors for approval with a note that £600 is held in trust.
4. **Planning Report.**
  - Menryn – Application withdrawn
  - Butts Park – Supported by NNPC and RYDA. No news from planning other than they are requesting information omitted from the application. Delay possibly 2-3 months.
  - Collaton – views submitted by RYDA, encouraging individual opinions to be sent to SHDC. Notes say determination by March 2022.
  - Briar Park – Application withdrawn
  - Discussion on other recent applications. Comment on Poppy Cottage, Riverside Rd West and Blossoms in Lower Court Road.
  - Discussion on Design Portfolio for Neighbourhood Plan
5. **Parking & Roads**

December meeting deferred to end of January 2022. Council have agreed double yellow lines in area between Coach Rd and Foundry Lane, and also at Bridgend where currently red signs up.
6. **Correspondence**
  - Court Woodland – Boundary situation and surveys will probably be a long term project. Awaiting dialogue with Menryn.
  - Letter to Chairman from owners of Old Paint Laboratory
7. **Newsletter and Website** – LesleyD unable to attend meeting, but vote of thanks in her absence for the tremendous job she does for the RYDA Newsletter and Website. Option of addition of monthly Diary had been discussed. B/fwd next meeting

8. **Housekeeping -**

- Collation of RYDA information – PeggyR continuing with this.
- Archive of Newsletters from Website - LesleyD has uploaded a lot onto Dropbox. Ongoing project.
- Historical records now with PeggyR

9. **Any Other Business**

- It was noted that Minutes from Zoom RYDA Meetings had not been signed by Chairman. B/fwd to next meeting.
- Extension of Harbour Clean up to be a village wide clean-up was discussed. Concluded that currently villages are very tidy and up together, so probably not necessary. Linesmen responsible for verges.
- Harbour Clean Up – Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> April 2022. Organised by Andrew Beveridge. [beveridgeandy@gmail.com](mailto:beveridgeandy@gmail.com)
- There being no further business, the meeting concluded at 8.35pm

10. **Date of Next Meeting:**

Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> March 2022

DREW STEVENS

CHAIRMAN

